MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 11th January 2016
7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer), Jonathan Harris, Marie Mumford, Brenda Stockley, Donna Games, Tom Marshall, Jean Cooper, Barry Thompson, Jon Belk
APOLOGIES
           Chris Flint

1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
        There was a correction regarding donation to the church for the ‘path’ not the   
         ‘car park’
  Tom Marshall proposed the approval and Barry Thompson seconded.

2.   Matters Arising from the minutes
  WiFi – PlusNet were the most cost effective over a 2 year period.  They say we 
   need a postcode before they can book BT Openreach to install a line.  Need to 

   Apply to the post office. Margaret to see. Superfast Broadband in unavailable 

   because the cabinet is full.  Standard Broadband is only available.

   Defibrillator – Ashford Village Hall has one and 2 others are in the village.  
    Jonathan Harris will contact th Parish Clerk of Ashford PC and enquire about

    costs and where they were obtained.

   Web Site – It is possible to transfer items from Parish Council website to our
    own if we decide to have one.  The cost would be minimal.  The committee  

    decided that it would be best to work only with the Parish Council website.
3.  Accounts
Income has increased compared to this time last year to £11,781 from £11,018.
Feed in tariff is paying out well.  200 Club is a little reduced this year.  Fees and cleaning are £900 less compared to last year’s three quarters.  Gardening, electrcity and gas are running according to budget.  The bar has taken £6,155 so far.  Generally bar income has reduced over the past few years.  Net profit is well below £5,000 for the Charity Commission.

4.  Legacy 
       Kitchen – Three catering fitters have submitted estimates – PEM, Tooks and 
       EMCAT. They all do not cover all the contract work.  So far it looks as if either

       Tooks or EMCAT may be considered.  The company who is willing to include all 

       the contract work will be favoured.  Committee agreed that who comes in with 

       the best offer Margaret, Donna and Barry should go ahead and accept.  EMCAT 

       have asked for 50% payment up front and it was decided that the following 50%

       should be paid once the kitchen had been tried and tested.  The work may be done

       during the summer holidays.
  5.  Maintenance
       Laundry – Tea towels are dirty and a rota for washing them is needed.  It was 
       decided to buy a bulk load of tea towels and have a linen basket for dirty

       washing.  Users will be asked to put dirty towels in the basket.

       Baby changing mat – Mike will investigate buying one.  Also a mirror is needed

       in the disabled toilet. Outside light needs a new light bulb and the one over the

       wastebin needs attention.  Picture needs to be errected.  Cold tap in kitchen has 

       been repaired after Christmas and also the stage toilet tap. 

6.  Bar Report

       The bar seems to be running well. A few more bar bookings scheduled in the next

        few months.

7.   200 Club


       A draw took place at the meeting.  There are 2 cycles this year.
8.    Bookings

         There are 3 weddings booked for the summer, some adult parties and lots of 

         children’s parties. Derbyshire Adult Education have booked 2 classes for

         Saturdays.  It was decided not to increase the hire charges as the hall income

         is sufficient at the moment.  Tom proposed this and Jon seconded it.

         It was decided to charge for the kitchen when there were only caterers involved.

         There had been a complaint from a resident regarding parking during a cycle 

         event. After a discussion with Margaret, Denise wrote to the organiser 

         requesting that they ask the Derwentwater Arms permission to use their car

         park as an over spill and to keep the area around the chapel clear.  They have

         replied that they will do their best to do this.

.
9.    20th Anniversary
        A date could not be arranged until a date for the kitchen refurbishment is known.
        Possibly aim for sometime in September.  It was decided to keep a local theme 

        and a suggestion was made of a photographic competition which includes all

        3 villages and the schools. Users will be asked to represent their classes. 
        Possibly have the video of when the hall was built played on a continuous loop.  

        Betty Palmer has the video and Brenda Stockley will ask her for it.  Maybe ask 
        The Banned who played at the opening, play sometime during the day. Coffee,         
        tea, cake and biscuits will served free of charge.  Maybe have a luncheon the
        next day and tickets will be sold to cover costs. Caterers would be asked to do 

        the food.

Meeting ended at  9.15 pm
Dates of future meetings

       They will take place on the 2nd Monday of the month every quarter.

       11th April 2016
